
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 1514 
 

Asked on Thursday, 1 September 2016 
 
 

MR WALKER asked the Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and Minister for Energy, 
Biofuels and Water Supply (HON M BAILEY) ―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to page 31 of the Queensland Transport and Roads Investment Program (QTRIP) 
(2015-16 to 2018-19) and the $400,000 project planning study for Mt Gravatt-Capalaba Road 
listed to have occurred in the 2015-16 financial year—  
 
Will the Minister confirm that the planning study has been finalised, and when outcomes from the 
study will be made available to local residents, in light of the $500,000 commitment in the 2016-17 
to 2019-20 QTRIP to develop a business case for an intersection upgrade? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Mansfield for the Question. 
 
The investigation of various options to upgrade the intersection of Logan Road and Kessels Road 
is complete. The Department of Transport and Main Roads is reviewing the options, including 
their implications and benefits, before preparing to start a Business Case.  
 
The Business Case will further develop the best options for upgrading the intersection. Before a 
Business Case is completed, affected land owners and the broader community will be engaged 
to ensure timely public involvement in the development of the preferred option.  
 


